SHYA expresses sorrow over passing of
Mr Michael Suen

a€<«The Secretary for Home and Youth Affairs, Miss Alice Mak, today
(October 23) expressed sorrow over the passing of Mr Michael Suen, and
extended her sincere condolences to his family.

Mr Suen served as Secretary for Home Affairs from November 1991 to March
1997 and was the first Secretary for Home Affairs from July to early August
1997 after Hong Kong's return to the motherland.

"With decades of service in the Government, Mr Suen was dedicated to
serving the Government and the people of Hong Kong. He made significant
contributions when he took charge of matters in relation to home affairs in
the period following Hong Kong's return to the motherland. I am saddened by
the passing of Mr Suen and would like to extend my deepest condolences to his
family," Miss Mak said.
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